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Department of Energy 970.5204–2 

the work is deemed by DOE to be inimical to 
the Department’s mission, the Contracting 
Officer may require, with the approval of the 
Secretary of Energy, the Contractor to re-
move the employee from work under the con-
tract. This includes the right to direct the 
Contractor to remove its most senior key 
person from work under the contract for se-
rious contract performance deficiencies. 

(d) Standards and procedures. The Con-
tractor shall establish such standards and 
procedures as are necessary to implement 
the requirements set forth in 48 CFR 970.0371. 
Such standards and procedures shall be sub-
ject to the approval of the Contracting Offi-
cer. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 74 
FR 36374, 36378, 36380, July 22, 2009] 

970.5204–1 Counterintelligence. 

(a) As prescribed in 970.0404–4(a), in-
sert the following clause in contracts 
containing the clauses at 952.204–2, Se-
curity, and 952.204–70, Classification/ 
Declassification: 

COUNTERINTELLIGENCE (DEC 2010) 

(a) The Contractor shall take all reason-
able precautions in the work under this con-
tract to protect DOE programs, facilities, 
technology, personnel, unclassified sensitive 
information and classified matter from for-
eign intelligence threats and activities con-
ducted for governmental or industrial pur-
poses, in accordance with DOE Order 475.1, 
Counterintelligence Program, or its suc-
cessor; Executive Order 12333, U.S. Intel-
ligence Activities; and other pertinent na-
tional and Departmental Counterintelligence 
requirements. 

(b) The Contractor shall appoint a quali-
fied employee(s) to function as the Con-
tractor Counterintelligence Officer. The Con-
tractor Counterintelligence Officer will be 
responsible for conducting defensive Coun-
terintelligence briefings and debriefings of 
employees traveling to foreign countries or 
interacting with foreign nationals; providing 
thoroughly documented written reports rel-
ative to targeting, suspicious activity and 
other matters of Counterintelligence inter-
est; immediately reporting targeting, sus-
picious activity and other Counterintel-
ligence concerns to the DOE Headquarters 
Counterintelligence Division; and providing 
assistance to other elements of the U.S. In-
telligence Community as stated in the afore-
mentioned Executive Order, the DOE Coun-
terintelligence Order, and other pertinent 
national and Departmental Counterintel-
ligence requirements. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 74 
FR 36374, 36378, July 22, 2009; 75 FR 68220, 
Nov. 5, 2010] 

970.5204–2 Laws, regulations, and DOE 
directives. 

As prescribed in 970.0470–2, insert the 
following clause: 

LAWS, REGULATIONS, AND DOE DIRECTIVES 
(DEC 2000) 

(a) In performing work under this contract, 
the Contractor shall comply with the re-
quirements of applicable Federal, State, and 
local laws and regulations (including DOE 
regulations), unless relief has been granted 
in writing by the appropriate regulatory 
agency. A List of Applicable Laws and regu-
lations (List A) may be appended to this con-
tract for information purposes. Omission of 
any applicable law or regulation from List A 
does not affect the obligation of the Con-
tractor to comply with such law or regula-
tion pursuant to this paragraph. 

(b) In performing work under this contract, 
the Contractor shall comply with the re-
quirements of those Department of Energy 
directives, or parts thereof, identified in the 
List of Applicable Directives (List B) ap-
pended to this contract. Except as otherwise 
provided for in paragraph (d) of this clause, 
the Contracting Officer may, from time to 
time and at any time, revise List B by uni-
lateral modification to the contract to add, 
modify, or delete specific requirements. 
Prior to revising List B, the Contracting Of-
ficer shall notify the Contractor in writing 
of the Department’s intent to revise List B 
and provide the Contractor with the oppor-
tunity to assess the effect of the Contrac-
tor’s compliance with the revised list on con-
tract cost and funding, technical perform-
ance, and schedule; and identify any poten-
tial inconsistencies between the revised list 
and the other terms and conditions of the 
contract. Within 30 days after receipt of the 
Contracting Officer’s notice, the Contractor 
shall advise the Contracting Officer in writ-
ing of the potential impact of the Contrac-
tor’s compliance with the revised list. Based 
on the information provided by the Con-
tractor and any other information available, 
the Contracting Officer shall decide whether 
to revise List B and so advise the Contractor 
not later than 30 days prior to the effective 
date of the revision of List B. The Con-
tractor and the Contracting Officer shall 
identify and, if appropriate, agree to any 
changes to other contract terms and condi-
tions, including cost and schedule, associ-
ated with the revision of List B pursuant to 
the clause of this contract entitled, 
‘‘Changes.’’ 
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48 CFR Ch. 9 (10–1–12 Edition) 970.5204–3 

(c) Environmental, safety, and health 
(ES&H) requirements appropriate for work 
conducted under this contract may be deter-
mined by a DOE approved process to evalu-
ate the work and the associated hazards and 
identify an appropriately tailored set of 
standards, practices, and controls, such as a 
tailoring process included in a DOE approved 
Safety Management System implemented 
under the clause entitled ‘‘Integration of En-
vironment, Safety, and Health into Work 
Planning and Execution.’’ When such a proc-
ess is used, the set of tailored (ES&H) re-
quirements, as approved by DOE pursuant to 
the process, shall be incorporated into List B 
as contract requirements with full force and 
effect. These requirements shall supersede, 
in whole or in part, the contractual environ-
mental, safety, and health requirements pre-
viously made applicable to the contract by 
List B. If the tailored set of requirements 
identifies an alternative requirement vary-
ing from an ES&H requirement of an applica-
ble law or regulation, the Contractor shall 
request an exemption or other appropriate 
regulatory relief specified in the regulation. 

(d) Except as otherwise directed by the 
Contracting Officer, the Contractor shall 
procure all necessary permits or licenses re-
quired for the performance of work under 
this contract. 

(e) Regardless of the performer of the 
work, the Contractor is responsible for com-
pliance with the requirements of this clause. 
The Contractor is responsible for flowing 
down the requirements of this clause to sub-
contracts at any tier to the extent necessary 
to ensure the Contractor’s compliance with 
the requirements. 

(End of clause) 

[65 FR 81009, Dec. 22, 2000, as amended at 74 
FR 36374, 36378, 36380, July 22, 2009] 

970.5204–3 Access to and ownership of 
records. 

As prescribed in 970.0407–1–3, insert 
the following clause: 

ACCESS TO AND OWNERSHIP OF RECORDS (DEC 
2000) 

(a) Government-owned records. Except as 
provided in paragraph (b) of this clause, all 
records acquired or generated by the Con-
tractor in its performance of this contract 
shall be the property of the Government and 
shall be delivered to the Government or oth-
erwise disposed of by the Contractor either 
as the Contracting Officer may from time to 
time direct during the progress of the work 
or, in any event, as the Contracting Officer 
shall direct upon completion or termination 
of the contract. 

(b) Contractor-owned records. The following 
records are considered the property of the 

Contractor and are not within the scope of 
paragraph (a) of this clause. [The Con-
tracting Officer shall identify which of the 
following categories of records will be in-
cluded in the clause.] 

(1) Employment-related records (such as 
worker’s compensation files; employee rela-
tions records, records on salary and em-
ployee benefits; drug testing records, labor 
negotiation records; records on ethics, em-
ployee concerns; records generated during 
the course of responding to allegations of re-
search misconduct; records generated during 
other employee related investigations con-
ducted under an expectation of confiden-
tiality; employee assistance program 
records; and personnel and medical/health- 
related records and similar files), and non- 
employee patient medical/health-related 
records, except for those records described by 
the contract as being maintained in Privacy 
Act systems of records. 

(2) Confidential contractor financial infor-
mation, and correspondence between the 
Contractor and other segments of the Con-
tractor located away from the DOE facility 
(i.e., the Contractor’s corporate head-
quarters); 

(3) Records relating to any procurement 
action by the Contractor, except for records 
that under 48 CFR 970.5232–3, Accounts, 
Records, and Inspection, are described as the 
property of the Government; and 

(4) Legal records, including legal opinions, 
litigation files, and documents covered by 
the attorney-client and attorney work prod-
uct privileges; and 

(5) The following categories of records 
maintained pursuant to the technology 
transfer clause of this contract: 

(i) Executed license agreements, including 
exhibits or appendices containing informa-
tion on royalties, royalty rates, other finan-
cial information, or commercialization 
plans, and all related documents, notes and 
correspondence. 

(ii) The Contractor’s protected Cooperative 
Research and Development Agreement 
(CRADA) information and appendices to a 
CRADA that contain licensing terms and 
conditions, or royalty or royalty rate infor-
mation. 

(iii) Patent, copyright, mask work, and 
trademark application files and related con-
tractor invention disclosures, documents and 
correspondence, where the Contractor has 
elected rights or has permission to assert 
rights and has not relinquished such rights 
or turned such rights over to the Govern-
ment. 

(c) Contract completion or termination. In the 
event of completion or termination of this 
contract, copies of any of the Contractor- 
owned records identified in paragraph (b) of 
this clause, upon the request of the Govern-
ment, shall be delivered to DOE or its des-
ignees, including successor contractors. 
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